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MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF THE WORK OF PABLO AND KRISTEN
HORNA IN DAVID, PANAMA.

Greetings

Dear brethren, I hope and pray you are doing very well.
May God bless you richly today.

Life & minustry

Thank God, Kristen, Samuel, and I are doing very well.
These last months have been quite busy for us. We got
covid-19 for the first time in August but recover quickly
after a few days. Samuel is growing fast! He will be 9
months on October 27. He learned to crawl rapidly, and

now he knows to stand by himself. We think he will walk
before he turns 1 year.

In another hand, I want to announce that in January 2023
we will be serving in another congregation and city. The
men of Santiago church of Christ offered me the
opportunity to work with them. This congregation is
located almost three hours from David city—where we
live. The church consists of around 60 members and
owns its building. Kristen and I are excited to begin this
new work. Please, pray for us as we prepare to move this
city and work with this congregation.

Work

Doleguita church of Christ. After struggling financially
and spiritually as a church for months, Irving (the other
men of the church) and I decided that the best for the
congregation was to merge with the Andes church of
Christ. The members agreed to this arrangement, except
for three of them. Given their insistence, and even the
problems they were causing, Irving and I decided to
part and wish them well.
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CONTACT INFORMATION

Email:
pablohornam@gmail.com

~ellphone:
Pablo +507-6645-0199

SPONSOR CONGREGATION
Independence church of Christ

Address:
8543 Hwy. 305 Coldwater, MS
38618

Elders:
Daniel F. Cates
662-560-8045 (cell),
dsmcates@msn.com

Carl Hounshell
662-233-0994 (home)
812-653-2358 (cell)
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Eventually, the rest of the congregation
placed their membership in Los Andes
church due to their behavior. For now, I am
serving in my home congregation while
preparing to move to Santiago in January.

Evangelism. During these last months, I had
the blessing to be part of two efforts to reach
the lost. The first one was a campaign in
Bocas del Toro where we had five days of
door-knocking, Bible studies, and preaching
during the night. We had the support of
brethren from East Tennessee (see pictures).
Also, I had the blessing to hold a gospel
campaign in Santiago church (where I will
be working) with brothers Tom Wacaster
and Heiner Montealto (Costa Rica). This was
an excellent campaign. We door knocked
hundreds of houses and gained almost 20
“hot-contacts” (as brother Rob Wohitacre
would say), that is, potential conversions. We
are confident we will hear of some fruits
soon.

On the other hand, Kristen, Samuel, and I
will be flying to Queretaro, Mexico on
November 17. The church there is holding its
second lectureship. I will be speaking on
Biblical Criticism. Brothers Tom Wacaster,
Eric Lyons, and others will be speaking too. =~
We are excited for having the opportunity to /@
be part of this lectureship and to know the
church there. Please, keep us in your
prayers. We will keep you posted.

Biblical Studies. I will soon finish my
penultimate semester at Amridge. I am
looking forward to it. It has been a very busy
road, but I am enjoying it. Once I finish this
semester, I would have to take three more
classes to graduate. I am almost there!

We are tremendously blessed by your love and
care. Thanks for supporting the work of the
Doleguita church of Christ. Thank you for loving,
supporting, and praying for your missionaries. We
love you all. May God bless you.

Preaching in Santiago

In love,
Pablo & Kristen, Horna.
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Tom Wacaster preaching in Santiago. I was his
interpreter.
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These are the men with whom I will be

working soon.

Evangelism team in Santiago



